
St. Christopher Parish 
 

538 Brewer Street  East Hartford, CT 06118 

860-568-5240 (Office)  860-569-0673 (Fax) 

E-mail: stchris-eh@sbcglobal.net 

Website: www.stchris-eh.org 

 
 

Fr. Tim S. Hickey 
 

Deacon Thomas F. Breen 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Vigil: 4:30 p.m. 
Sundays: 8:00, 10:30 a.m. 
Monday-Friday: 7:30 a.m. 
Holy Days: As announced 

 
 

SACRAMENT 
OF PENANCE 

Saturdays: 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
or by appointment 
 
 

BAPTISM 
By appointment; please call 

the parish office at 
860-568-5240 to schedule. 
In most cases, parents will 

need to participate in a 
pre-baptism program. 

 
 

MARRIAGE 
Please contact the parish 
office at 860-568-5240 
at least six months in 

advance of your intended 
wedding date. 

 
 

OFFICE MANAGER 
Bonnie Szalay 
860-568-5240 

 
 

ST. CHRISTOPHER 
SCHOOL 

Mrs. Kathleen Madej 
Principal 

860-568-4100 
 
 

Audrey Cesana 
Secretary 

860-568-4100 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Maria Sousa, Coordinator 

860-895-8692 
stchrisre@gmail.com 
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Saturday, August 16– 4:30 p.m. 
Harriet Garvey (Niece) 

 

Sunday, August 17 – 8:00 a.m. 
Izydor Nowik – 11th Anniversary 

(Wife & Children) 
 

Sunday, August 17 – 10:30 a.m. 
Roland Thibodeau – 1st Anniversary 

(Wife & Family) 
 

Alan Thibodeau – 1st Anniversary 
(Mom & Family) 

 

Monday, August 18 – 7:30 a.m. 
Louise Olinatz – 12th Anniversary (Children) 

 

Tuesday, August 19 – 7:30 a.m. 
Paul Franklin (Wife Claire) 

 

Wednesday, August 20 – 7:30 a.m. 
Antonio Loura & Sisters 
(Jose & Evangelina Sousa) 

 

Thursday, August 21 – 7:30 a.m. 
Francis Vance (Pamela Vance & Carol Stacey) 

 

Friday, August 22 – 7:30 a.m. 
Rev. James B. Gunnoud 

 

Saturday, August 23– 4:30 p.m. 
Jose Figueiredo – 7th Anniversary 

(Wife Maria) 
 

Sunday, August 24 – 8:00 a.m. 
Rev. Julian A. Szumilo 

 

Sunday, August 24 – 10:30 a.m. 
Deceased Members of the Miano Family 

(The Miano Family) 

20th Sunday 
in 

Ordinary Time 
 

August 17, 2014 

“Observe what is right, do what is just; for my 
salvation is about to come, my justice, about to be 
revealed.”  – Isaiah 56:1 

 

SANCTUARY LAMPS 
The lamps beside our tabernacles remind us 
of the Real Presence of Jesus in the Holy 
Eucharist. 

 

 The candle in the church burns this week 
 
 

The Deceased Members 
of the Garvey Family 

(Marion Sullivan) 
 
 

There is also the opportunity to schedule a 
dedication for the sanctuary lamp in our chapel. 
If you would like to schedule a weekly dedication 
for either the church or chapel sanctuary lamp, 
please call the parish office. The suggested offering 
for a lamp dedication is $15. 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 
In last week’s Gospel we heard Jesus reprimand 
St. Peter by saying, “Oh you of little faith…” This 
week Jesus responds to the appeal of a Canaanite 
woman by healing her daughter and saying,  
“Oh woman, great is your faith.” Faith involves trust 
and confidence. When the Lord challenges Peter’s 
faith, He is really saying, “Peter, do you not have 
confidence in me?” And when he heals the woman’s 
daughter He is saying, “You trust me so much.” 
 

Trust is at the foundation of stewardship. Most of us 
realize that “trust” is built by knowing someone well. 
Stewardship calls us to get to know the Lord. This is 
accomplished by prayer and reflection and study. 
We may make a greater effort during Lent at this, but 
we need to build prayer and reflection into our lives 
throughout the year. The better we know the Lord, 
the more we will trust Him. To have great faith in 
God, we must be intimate with Him, one with Him. 
In a recent homily, our Holy Father Pope Francis put 
it this way, “Put on Christ in your life and you will 
find a Friend in Whom you can always trust.” 
 

– thecatholicsteward.com 

 

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

 What We Collected (August 10): $   4,901 
 What We Need for General Expenses: $   7,317 
 

 What We Collected (August 3): $   5,499 
 What We Need for General Expenses: $   7,317 
 

 Monthly Parish School Support: $   1,275 
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EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
The Novena to the Miraculous Medal is held every 
Wednesday night in our main church. At 6:30 p.m. is 
the Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and silent 
adoration, followed at 7:00 p.m. by the praying of 
the Rosary and the prayers of the Novena to the 
Miraculous Medal. The evening will conclude with 
Benediction at 8:00 p.m. We encourage your 
attendance at this weekly novena. Prayer booklets 
will be provided. 

Thanks to all who helped Fr. Sal Rosa during his 
visit to St. Christopher’s during my time at the 
Knights of Columbus convention. I greatly 
appreciate it. The convention was graced by the 
attendance of 11 cardinals, more than 100 members 
of the hierarchy, and nearly 200 priests, as well as 
2,500 Knights and family members. Archbishop 
Blair had the honor of reading the greetings that 
Pope Francis sent to the Knights. You can read the 
text of the Holy Father’s message at kofc.org. Here’s 
one line I’d like to share with you: “Faith teaches us 
that, created in the image and likeness of the triune 
God and redeemed by Christ’s sacrifice of 
atonement, the Church is called to be a community 
of brothers and sisters who accept and care for one 
another and serve as a leaven of reconciliation and 
unity for the whole human family.” 
 
Recently Archbishop Blair corresponded with all 
pastors and administrators. In his letter, he echoes 
what Pope Francis wrote. Specifically, Archbishop 
Blair asked us to lead the renewal of parish life in  

FROM FATHER TIM 
three areas: Faith, Communion and Evangelization. 
Faith is a broad term that covers such things as the 
proper celebration of the Mass, catechesis or ongoing 
education in the teachings and practices of the 
Church, popular devotions, etc. Communion is 
about the community we become through the Body 
of Christ, as Pope Francis noted above. Finally, 
Evangelization is about mission: our outreach to 
those in need in East Hartford and beyond.  
 

In consult with our parish council president, 
Madeline Cassarino, and others, we are looking at 
what St. Christopher’s can offer parishioners and the 
community in these three areas. We want your input! 
If you have ideas for programs or speakers, or you 
know of pressing needs within the parish, please let 
me know. Call or stop by the parish office, or email 
me at stchris-eh@sbcglobal.net.  
 

Let us continue to pray for our parish and school, and 
for those parishes in the Archdiocese and elsewhere 
who do not have all that we have here. Thanks and 
God bless.  

ADULT CONFIRMATION PROGRAM 
The week of Sept. 8, the Archdiocesan Office of 
Religious Education and Evangelization will begin 
classes for adults who have been baptized and 
received First Communion but who have not been 
confirmed. These classes run on Tuesday nights for 
six weeks at St. Thomas Seminary in Bloomfield 
(Sept 9, 16, 23, 30; Oct. 7, 14). Confirmation will be 
on Monday, Oct. 27 at 7 p.m. at the Chapel at 
St. Thomas Seminary. If you are interested, please 
visit the parish office to pick up a registration form. 
This offer is also for Spanish-speaking adult 
Catholics. Note: If you are married, you must be in a 
valid Catholic marriage in order to receive 
Confirmation. Any questions about this must be 
resolved with Fr. Tim before beginning the classes. 

DEFENDING OUR RELIGIOUS LIBERTY: The fight for religious freedom is not a Catholic issue, not 
a Jewish issue, not an Orthodox, Mormon, or Muslim issue. It is an American issue. The passage of the 
Affordable Care Act has dangerous implications on all religions. If we permit the government to have the final 
say on what type of health care coverage a religious organization must provide, we are basically enabling the 
government to interfere in all religious liberty concerns in areas such as immigration and charitable service. If 
you haven’t done so already, please voice your opposition to the mandate by calling President Obama at the 
White House at 202-456-1111 or U.S. Secretary of Health and Human Services, Sylvia Mathews Burwell, at 
202-205-5445. Let them know that the mandate is in violation of our First Amendment right to religious freedom. 

 Our Church is growing! We welcome    
 into our Christian community through  
 the holy waters of baptism: 
 

Malachi Thomas Hwang 
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SUMMER FILMS AT ST. THOMAS 
The Archbishop O’Brien Library at St. Thomas 
Seminary in Bloomfield is hosting a summer faith in 
film series of Catholic Cinema Classics from 10 a.m. 
to noon on Tuesdays in August. The library is 
located at 467 Bloomfield Avenue. The final film, 
A Man for All Seasons, will be shown on August 19. 
Mass is offered at 12:05 in the chapel, and lunch is 
available to the public for a fee. For more 
information or to register to attend this free film 
series, please call 860-242-4473, ext. 2608 or ext. 
2609. 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
On Sunday, October 19, at 2:00 p.m. in the Cathedral 
of St. Joseph, the Archdiocese of Hartford will honor 
married couples who are observing their 25th, 50th, 
60th or other special wedding anniversaries in 2014. 
Please let the parish office know by September 10 if 
you are marking a marriage milestone and might be 
interested in attending this special celebration.  

WHY DO WE COME TO MASS? 
The Mass is the summit to which all the activity of 
the Catholic Church is directed. At the same time, 
the Mass is the font from which all her power flows. 
All of us who have been made sons and daughters of 
God by faith and baptism should come together to 
praise God in the midst of His Church, to take part in 
the sacrifice, and to eat the Lord’s Supper. It is from 
the Mass and especially from the worthy reception of 
Holy Communion that grace is poured forth upon us. 
We are cleansed of our venial sins through the 
re-presentation of the Paschal Mystery; that is, the 
death and resurrection of Christ. (Note: Mortal sins 
must be confessed to a priest for absolution.) We 
give glory to God through our praise and worship 
because of Christ’s life, death and resurrection, 
which have earned for us our redemption. At every 
Mass we take part in a sacred action that surpasses 
all others. Please give some prayerful attention to 
how well you prepare for the Mass. We all need to 
work on being less rushed, more focused during 
Mass and more respectful of others who come to 
church early to pray in silence, and who stay 
afterwards to offer prayers of thanksgiving for 
having received the Lord in the Eucharist, or who 
simply want to spend additional time before the 
Blessed Sacrament reserved in the tabernacle. 

KNIGHTS IN ACTION 
The Knights of Columbus internationally have 
pledged $500,000 to help the humanitarian crisis of 
Iraqi Christians displaced from their homes and 
churches by the extremist Islamist State. According 
to an Aug. 12 press release from their New Haven 
office, the Knights said it will match up to an 
additional $500,000 in funds donated by the public to 
the K of C Christian Refugee Relief Fund. Donations 
can be made by visiting www.kofc.org/Iraq or by 
sending checks or money orders to: K of C Christian 
Refugee Relief, Knights of Columbus Charities, 
P.O. Box 1966, New Haven, CT 06509-1966. The 
K of C said 100 percent of the donations will go 
toward humanitarian assistance. 

RCIA: 
Curious About the Catholic Church? 

Are you part of a Catholic family and getting a 
nudge that maybe it’s time to consider joining your 
husband or wife and children at Sunday Mass? Do 
you have friends who have brought you to Mass and 
you want to know more about it? Seen some movies 
or read some novels that sparked questions? 
St. Christopher Parish will begin its RCIA program 
in a few weeks. If you have questions about the 
Church, or know someone who does, and is 
interested in the Rite of Christian Initiation for 
Adults (RCIA), please call the parish office so we 
can follow up with them directly. 

 

St. Christopher Church Hall 
 

Friday ~ September 19, 2014 
 

1:30 – 6:30 p.m. 
 

Please call 1-800-Red Cross (1-800-733-2767) 
to make an app’t. or log onto redcrossblood.org. 

FOOD BANK REPORT 
 

For July 2014 
 

Requests: 34    Adults: 52    Children: 26 
 

We thank Dick Domler, Joseph Feloney, Elena 
Millstein and Velma Piela for their recent monetary 
donations to our food bank and all those who so 
kindly donated non-perishable food items. 
We appreciate your support of our food bank so we 
can continue to help feed those in need in our 
community! 



PARISH TRUSTEES 
Marie Gallo-Garabedian 
Richard “Mac” McCarthy 
 
PARISH COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
Madeline Cassarino ~ 860-568-5023 
 
FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIRMAN 
Michael Munley ~ 860-683-8594 
 
SCHOOL BOARD PRESIDENT 
Richard Oliveira ~ 860-568-2341 
 
SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR 
Karen Santacross ~ 860-568-4975 
 
MUSIC DIRECTOR 
Charleen Miele ~ 860-561-5394 

DIRECTOR OF YOUTH MINISTRY 
AND CONFIRMATION 
Kristina Gillespie – 860-895-8692 
E-mail: stchrisym@gmail.com 
 

MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
Jean Nowik-Martocci ~ 860-568-8873 
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER OF 
HOLY COMMUNION 
Mary Priest ~ 860-569-0087 
 

HOMEBOUND MINISTRY 
Barbara Casey ~ 860-568-4638 
 

PRAYER LINE 
and  TEDDY BEAR MINISTRY 
Beverly Connors ~ 860-432-1530 
bcrc29@hotmail.com 

MINISTRY OF GREETERS 
and PRAYERSHAWL MINISTRY 
Toni Amberg ~ 860-568-9069 
 

PRO-LIFE MINISTRY 
Phil Gosselin ~ 860-568-5001 
 

FOOD BANK MINISTRY 
David Gaudreau ~ 860-569-4325 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
St. Christopher Council #4 
Scott Gay, Grand Knight ~ 860-670-8898 
 

PARISH & SCHOOL ACCOUNTANT 
Dianne Rumsey 
 

CHURCH CUSTODIAN 
Roger Dube 

What is Lectio Divina? 
While reading sacred scripture, read the words with a love and sense of discovery until something seems to strike home. Sit with the passage as one would 
with a good friend-not just thinking or analyzing, but instead remaining in a quiet, listening spirit, so the word can nurture and challenge you. 

Reflection Question for Next Sunday, August 24, 2014 
For Your Reflection: If you were asked to describe yourself in one short word or phrase, what would you say? Does being 
a mother or father define who you are to everyone you know? Does being a doctor or a mechanic, a teacher or a laborer 
describe who you are in your heart of hearts or, more importantly, in the eyes of God? In our Gospel, Jesus asks his 
disciples two questions: “Who do people say the Son of Man is?” and “Who do you say that I am?” Is Christ and Christ 
alone the answer to all your questions?  

P A R I S H    C O N T A C T S 

Excerpts from SNOW FALLING ON SNOW 
Copyright 2001 by Robert J. Wicks 

Used with permission of Paulist Press 
www.paulistpress.com 

Call to Prayer: "Let us take a 
moment in the midst of all our 
activity to prepare ourselves 
for prayer." 

The Word of God:  Choose one of next 
Sunday's readings. One person reads the 
scripture aloud as others are attentive to 
a word, phrase, or theme that is 
meaningful to them. Allow for a minute of 
silent reflection. Have another person 
read the same scripture a second time. 

Faith Sharing: Begin with an open 
ended question such as "What 
strikes you from this reading?" and/
or you can use the "Reflection 
Question" found below. Allow time 
for reflection & sharing. 

Closing Prayer: At the end of the 
faith sharing, invite participants to 
pray aloud for any particular 
petitions or praises they may 
have. Feel free to close with: The 
Lord's Prayer or spontaneous 
prayers or a faith-based song. 

Sunday      
20th Sunday  in   

Ordinary  Time
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Sunday      
21st Sunday  in   

Ordinary  Time

Isaiah 56:      
1, 6-7

Ezekiel 24:     
15-24

Ezekiel 28:     
1-10

Ezekiel 34:     
1-11

Ezekiel 36:     
23-28

Ezekiel 37:     
1-14

Ezekiel 43:     
1-7a

Isaiah 22:      
19-23

Psalm 67:      
2-3, 5, 6, 8

Deuteronomy 
32:18-21

Deuteronomy 
32:26-28, 30, 

35cd-36ab

Psalm 23:      
1-6

Psalm 51:     
12-15, 18-19

Psalm 107:     
2-9

Psalm 85:      
9ab, 10-14

Psalm 138:     
1-3, 6, 8

Romans 11:    
13-15, 29-32

Romans 11:    
33-36

Matthew 15:    
21-28

Matthew 19:  
16-22

Matthew 19:    
23-30

Matthew 20:    
1-16

Matthew 22:    
1-14

Matthew 22:    
34-40

Matthew 23:    
1-12

Matthew 16:    
13-20

LECTIO DIVINA & DAILY READINGS



POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT 
ST. CHRISTOPHER SCHOOL 

 

After School Program Staff 
Our parish school’s After School Program has 
several part-time positions available. There is a need 
for highly energetic, active people who enjoy 
working with children as young as three and up to 
age twelve. The individual must be able to stand for 
up to two hours at a time, supervise children, 
including running, outdoor play, and active indoor 
activities. In addition, the individual must be able to 
bend and lift objects up to 25 pounds, clean tables 
and sweep floors. Staff members also supervise 
homework and develop, organize and participate in 
craft projects. Positions available: Pre-K Monday- 
Friday: 2:00 and up to 5:30 pm; other positions are 
two to three-day positions from 2:00 to 
approximately 4:00 p.m.. Hours depend on daily 
attendance. Please submit a letter of inquiry, resume, 
and a list of references to Kathleen Madej, Principal; 
570 Brewer St., East Hartford 06118 or to 
madejk@saintchristopherschool.org. A background 
check and Protecting All God’s Children (Virtus) 
training are requirements of employment. 

POSITION AVAILABLE AT 
ST. CHRISTOPHER SCHOOL 

 

Advancement Director 
The part time Advancement Director reports to the 
pastor/administrator and the principal and is 
responsible for the overall planning, management, 
coordination and evaluation of the development and 
constituent public relations programs for 
St. Christopher School. The activities are meant to 
create a supportive climate for fundraising and 
advancing the future of the school. The objective is 
an effort to provide sufficient resources to ensure 
St. Christopher School can achieve its mission. 
 

Qualifications 
 

Believe in and support the school mission and 
communicates a passion for Catholic elementary 
education 

 

Experience in development, sales, marketing, 
communication and/or volunteer management 

 

Promote the Annual Fund, major fundraising 
endeavors and develop, as necessary, additional 
fundraising opportunities 

 

Ability to build a team, effectively recruiting and 
managing volunteers 

 

Strong communications skills and working 
knowledge of Microsoft Office, use of the 
Internet and social media 

 

Experience in a faith-based or not-for-profit 
preferred 

 

Bachelor’s degree in related field strongly  
preferred 

 

Requirements 
Background check and Protecting All God's 
Children (Virtus) Training 
 

Additional information about the position is 
available by calling St. Christopher School at 860- 
568-4100. 
 

Please submit letter of interest, resume and 
references to Kathleen Madej, Principal, 
570 Brewer St. East Hartford, CT 06118; by email: 
madejk@saintchristopherschool.org; or FAX 860-
568-1070. 
 

Resumes should be submitted by 
August 22.  Start date no later than Sept. 15. 

2014/2015 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Now is the time to register your child 
for our religious education program. 
Forms are available at the church 
entrances or you may contact Maria 

Sousa, our Coordinator of Rel. Ed. at 860-895-8692 
or at stchrisre@gmail.com. Returning families are 
asked to complete a new registration form each 
year. Our 2nd grade sacrament program is a two-
year program beginning in 1st grade. A program for 
children entering Kindergarten is also available. 

SAINT CHRISTOPER 
PARISH & SCHOOL PICNIC 

Save the Date: 
Sunday, Sept. 28, 2014 

 

Don’t let your calendar get filled up and miss this 
fun event. It’s time to get ready for some fall fun.  
Our annual picnic will be held on Sunday, Sept. 28 
(after the 10:30 mass) from 11:30am – 3:00p.m. in 
the field behind the school. In case of rain, we will 
have an indoor picnic in the school gym. Everyone 
always has a great time and we hope to see you 
there! More information to follow in future bulletins.   


